Hardin County Board of Education Special Meeting

September 08, 2008, 6:00PM

65 W.A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

1. Call to Order  

Chairperson Kay Sharon called the meeting to order.

The following board members were present:

Kay Sharon, Scott Tubbs, Jo Emary, Charlie Wise

2. Approval of the FY09 Tax Rates  

Order #9818 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval of the real property tax rate of 49.7 cents per $100 of property, personal property tax rate of 50.4 cents per $100 of property, motor vehicle rate of 54.0 cents per $100 property, gross utilities tax rate of 3% and exemption of the aircraft and watercraft personal property passed with a motion by Mr. Charlie Wise and a second by Ms. Jo Emary.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

3. Discussion and decision regarding the repairs on the freezer at the Child Nutrition Office  

Order #9819 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval of the removal of an additional 8 inches of rock and dirt, back fill with rock and reinstall drain tile to prep the area prior to concrete being installed, use of special concrete mix to speed the concrete drying time and cover the outside of the freezer unit to prevent moisture penetration to the unit and to add a headwall to the outer drain system of the freezer at the Child Nutrition Office for a total additional cost of $12,047.00 passed with a motion by Mr. Scott Tubbs and a second by Mr. Charlie Wise.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

4. Discussion of facility needs and funding

A discussion was held regarding future potential growth areas of where families will reside and increases in student population in these areas. The Board reviewed the current facility plan, maintenance concerns and other district needs. Mr. Milby stated that funding is limited on facilities. No new construction or continued renovation can be done only repairs.

5. Possible decision regarding reconvening the LPC to amend the District Facility Plan  

Order #9820 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to reconvene the LPC for the specific purposes of amending the district facility plan to include the addition of HVAC to the renovation of Vine Grove Elementary and addition of a Vocational Center to the district as a result of a major curriculum shift for students passed with a motion by Mr. Scott Tubbs and a second by Ms. Jo Emary.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

6. Executive Session  

Order #9821 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to go into executive session to discuss litigation passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Scott Tubbs.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

7. Adjourn  

Order #9822 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to adjourn the meeting passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Scott Tubbs.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

